March 15, 2014

Elizabeth Kwofie, Leaders Meeting Secretary, Ghana Methodist Church of Toronto, 19 Penn Drive, Toronto, ON Canada

Dear Brothers and Sisters:

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ!.

The Mission Advisory Committee meeting on March 15, 2014 at Emmanuel Ghana Methodist Church, Newark, New Jersey, has met and deliberated on your letter dated January 5, 2014 on the MAC acceptance of the Brampton Church.

First of all, the MAC noted that the letter is filled with misinformation and outright untruths, that sadly have led to the unnecessary threats that have been made against the church and MAC. Due to these facts, we would want to ask that you <u>first withdraw the letter</u>, in the spirit of charity and grace so that we can deal appropriately with the matter as Methodists.

The MAC recognizes that there are concerns that need to be addressed and so <u>a committee has been set</u> <u>up to meet with you and listen to your concerns, with the objective of bringing peace in the Toronto Church.</u>

MAC would like the withdrawal letter to be as widely circulated as the original, and afterwards the committee will schedule a time to meet with you all.

Once again, we pray that nothing will be done to affect the peace and tranquility that is enjoyed by Ghanaian Methodists in Toronto, Canada.

For and on behalf of the Supervising Missions Coordinator and the Missions Advisory Committee of the North America Mission of the Methodist Church Ghana.

Sincerely yours in Christ,

Rev. Dr. Casely B. Essamuah

Assistant Mission Secretary